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Dear Friends, 
It doesn’t seem possible that it’s already March 2010! 

Some of you may be thinking that I’ve been curled up in a sunny 
patch, taking it easy, and that’s why you haven’t been receiving Cat 
Nips. But boy are you wrong…I’ve been one BUSY kitty!! 

ASAP turned 20 years old in 2009 and it proved to be a doozy of 
a year! Our kitty population reached an all-time high and we 
had about 25% more cats in our shelter than in previous years. 
Many of my kitty friends lost their homes when their human 

caretakers hit hard economic times, had to move to smaller places or had to 
look somewhere else for new jobs. These kitties have a particularly difficult 
time adjusting to life at ASAP because they are very sad and miss their 
humans. 

Another thing that has kept me extremely busy over most of last year was 
KITTENS!!  Usually, there is a defined “kitten season”—typically starting in 
the late spring and ending in the early fall. But not last year!  I had to take 
care of little fur balls constantly and there were sooooo many of them! ASAP 
cared for almost 450 kittens last year—a new record! Boy, I sure didn’t get 
the long winter nap I needed; it’s hard work teaching all those little kitcats the 
ropes around here, not to mention all of the messes that I had to clean up…
and then there’s all the grooming…my tongue is exhausted. 

And then, as the last of the kittens had 
been adopted, days after Christmas, on 
a quiet Sunday morning- when, what 
to my wondering eyes should appear? 
Fourteen bewildered cats, abandoned 
in the overnight cage, left with a simple 
note that stated their owner could 
no longer provide them with the care 
they deserve. And goodness—these 
weren’t little ones, either! These were 
some hefty, older fellows, but here at 
ASAP we’re not going to turn away a 
feline in need; we made room at the 
inn, and gave them all spice names! So 
from Cinnamon to Sage, everyone has settled in nicely. Some of the “Spice 
Cats” have gone on to loving homes, but a few are still with us. I urge you to 
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Donations we can use: 

 

come in and meet them; they could use a little 
extra petting!

population increases at our shelter, unfortunately 

year with really bad upper respiratory infections. 
But the dedication of our vet staff and volunteers 
have nursed us all through it. I sure am tired of all 
the sneezing! 

In addition to taking care of all the shelter cats 
and kittens, we also housed approximately 220 
evacuated cats during the Jesusita Fire. It was 
my special job to go around and make sure all 
of these scared, displaced kitties knew that they 
were safe. It was a stressful time for both cats 
and humans and we sure were lucky to have the 
support of our community. ASAP put out calls 
for help: food, carriers and other supplies; even 
people whose homes had burned down made 
donations. It was truly heartwarming confirmation 
of how our community comes together in times 
of crisis. 

After we got the shelter back into shape, my 
humans got to thinking that we should be 
better prepared for future disasters. I have some 

able to build a storage shed to house disaster 
preparedness supplies and other things we might 
need in the future. Also, as part of planning for 

future disasters, ASAP used part of these grant 
funds to begin a microchipping program. Every 
cat and kitten that gets adopted from ASAP is now 
microchipped so that they will always be able to 

Gosh, I’m exhausted just thinking about the last 
year…but I’m hopeful for 2010. Through all the 
hardships of 2009, thanks to the dedication 
of our volunteers and the contributions of our 
community, ASAP remained strong. More than 
1,000 cats and kittens found loving forever 
homes and 100 lost cats were reunited with their 
grateful owners.

such success without your support. So in honor 
of our 20th anniversary, I’m giving all of you a 20 
meow salute…MEOW MEOW MEOW MEOW 
MEOW MEOW MEOW MEOW MEOW MEOW 
MEOW MEOW MEOW MEOW MEOW MEOW 
MEOW MEOW MEOW!  Oh goodness, that’s 
a lot of meows…I think I need a quick cat nap 
before I finish meowing and continue to tackle 
2010! This year, I hope I can continue to count 
on your support to help further our mission of 
saving the lives of our community’s lost and stray 
cats today and for the next 20 years!

Purrs,

Basil 
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The funds for the shed 
and emergency supplies 
were generously donated 
by an anonymous donor 
who gave in memory of 
Marco, her furry friend.



Microchipping – Your Pet’s Ticket Home!
Animal Adoption Solutions, Executive Director

(most laboratories won’t test on animals that 
have tattoos showing they belong to someone). 

(about the size of a grain of rice) 



ASAP’s “Ranch Cats” Need Special Homes



Support us with Sponsor-A-Cat
A great gift for your cat-loving friends!
For just $30 per cat or you can become a Super 

Your Sponsorship Provides

Sponsors Receive

a picture of your 
sponsored cat.

ASAP’s Cat Nips newsletter to keep you 
updated on our shelter’s activities.

adopted.

To sponsor a cat, complete the enclosed 
envelope and mail to ASAP. 

ASAP’s Greatest Gift
ASAP’s President learns the meaning of unconditional love.

~Eliane Martin



Before you write another support check….

Donate appreciated stock for potential double tax savings.  If you have owned a stock for more than 
one year and it has gained in value, you can avoid paying capital gains taxes by donating it to ASAP.  
You may also take a charitable deduction on the full value of the stock, subject to your deduction 
limits.

Planned Giving… leaving a legacy of caring for ASAP.

Every year, so many cats and kittens are saved from illness, 
homelessness and suffering, thanks to the care and support of 
friends like you.  The Planned Giving program of ASAP  helps 
ensure that this work will continue indefinitely while also 
benefitting you and your family.  Planned giving can generate 
income for you now and in the future, reduce taxes, and help 

consider:

Will or Trust.  You can remember ASAP in your will or trust by 

it to us to use where we most need it.

Life Insurance.
have employer-provided insurance, it’s simple to include ASAP.  

a percentage of your policy.  If you also name ASAP as owner of 
the policy, there may be additional tax advantages.  Or you could 

Retirement Plans. 

Annuity.
guaranteed income for as long as you live. The older you are, the larger return you will receive on 
your annuity gift.

Charitable Trusts. 
Lead trust generates income for the use of ASAP, and at the end of the Trust term, your family gets 

trust pays income to you or your family for a set period of years, and then ASAP receives the balance, 
again with long term tax advantages.

As with any planning, you should consult with your financial and estate advisors before committing to 
any gift.   If you have questions or you’d like to know more about how to leave a legacy of caring for 
ASAP, please call our Financial Advisor, Susan Romaine, CFP, at 818-382-5750.

Ensuring Our Work Will Continue For the Next 20 Years 



An Angel for Angel
wonderful cat at ASAP. Susan is one of the more 
than 120 “angels” who volunteer their time to 
provide love and care to the cats at the ASAP 
shelter.

-Susan Eselgroth



Animal Shelter Assistance Program partners with the Santa Barbara County Animal Shelter
(just beyond the Humane Society) 

ASAP is a 501 (c)(3) Donations to ASAP are tax deductible

seen more than 
1,200 cats pass 

through these 
doors just in the 

last year. I can hardly 
keep their names straight anymore.  

Let me start with two stories that 
might surprise you. Surely you’ll 
remember Dorothy and Xuxa-- 
both these girls stayed at ASAP 
for over a year. It wasn’t hard to 
see why! In the shelter, these 
girls demonstrated some major 
cattitude. I knew they were just 
tired of shelter life and looking 
for a lap to call their own, but it 
was hard to convince potential 
adopters of their sweet side. Boy 
was I right: once they found a 
home to call their own, their softer 
side came through. See Xuxa 
below, in her new home with Mara 
St. James. 

Mara reports: “Xuxa (now called 
Jane) uses her litter box, does 
not scratch (us or the furniture), 
and is quiet and well-behaved.  
She’s affectionate but not pushy, 
and graceful to the point where 
she can walk over the computer 
keyboard without pushing the keys 
down. It’s hard to imagine why no 
one adopted her in 1 1/2 years.  

Anyway, she acts like she has gone 
to heaven.  She’s very happy - and 
so are we.  Thanks for all you do for  
the cats.” 

The next 
surprise 
sweetie 
was 
Dorothy. 
Dorothy 
waited 
over 
a year 
for her 
forever 
family, and she couldn’t have 
been luckier; when the Sheldon 
family came looking for another 
feline friend to add to their black-
and-white-cat family, they found 

Mrs. Sheldon writes: “Dorothy has 
been welcomed into the house 
unconditionally.  Our other cats, 
Cupcake, Yolanda, and Molly are 
all graduates of ASAP and have 
been gently reminding her that she 
is safe and home.” Most shocking 
to me is that Dorothy seems to 
enjoy her fellow feline housemates. 
Congrats to the Sheldon’s and 
Dorothy.

Although their wild antics drive 
me a little bonkers, I do like to 
hear the updates on our “little 
ones” after they head off into the 
big world. Another proud adopter 
wrote to let me know that her 
kitten Cinder 2
is, “just the most precious loving 
kitten I have ever had, so sweet 
and affectionate beyond words.”  
And Kyle, adopted from ASAP in 
September, is just as beautiful as 

Dewey, one of our furry friends 
that left the shelter during the very 
successful 
Home for 
the Holidays 
adoption 
fair, has a 
new name 
thanks to 
his musical 
talents. 
Dewey’s 
person has 
declared him 
Amadeus!-
the greatest 
composer of 
all time, due 
to his musical purring that can go 
for 30 minutes at a time. I say, that’s 
one happy cat!

happy tales but it looks like I’m 
about out of space for this edition. 
Let’s have a big round of purrss for 
all the dedicated volunteers who 
care for me and my feline friends 
365 days a year. I hope to hear from 
more of our ASAP graduates soon! 
If you have a story to tell send 
it over to my human assistant at 
asapcats@yahoo.com.
  

Burt’s Beat       Basil’s backyard  buddy


